

Hanfield County School District

Tracy Davis
Superintendent
tracy.davis@garfk12.org

Elizaleth Gulian Administrator and Teacher elizabeth.julian@garfk12.org

March 13, 2019

Re: Request of Approval for Amendment of 2017-2018 School Land Trust Plan

Natalie Gordon School Children's Trust Specialist 250 East 500 South, P.O. Box 144200 Salt Lake City, Utah 84114-4200

Boulder Elementary School is requesting approval of an amendment to the 2018-2019 School Land Trust Plan to allocate the Carry-Over funds that were used last year, however spent this year due to a fiscal error.

The following was approved at a Community Council Meeting held on March 6, 2019:

The 2017-2018 School Land Trust Plan Goal #1 Library Project Manager stipend of \$1,000 be paid to Molly Benson for carrying out responsibilities of job and supporting the completion of the reorganization of the school library using Metis Innovations as a guideline.

The remaining 2017-2018 Carry-Over funds of Goal #1 will be reallocated to the library project manager, Molly Benson, as an additional stipend for the continuation of the role during the 2018'2019 school year.

The 2017-2018 School Land Trust Plan Goal #2 professional development was implemented by Elizabeth Julian, Head Teacher, successfully and she received compensation in July 2018 with a stipend of \$1,000.

The amendment vote was approved 6 yea and 0 nay; the following board members were present at the meeting and voted:

Ana Sanders, parent chair Leilani Navar, parent co-chair Elizabeth Julian, school principal Amber Thompson, parent member Jill Trombley, parent member Molly Benson, school staff member

Elizabeth Julian

Sincerely,

Elizabeth Julian Head Teacher

Boulder School